
26 January 2018

Dear Prof. Yassemi,

It gives me very great pleasure to inform you that the Members of TWAS have

elected you as a Fellow of The World Academy of Sciences (TWAS) for the advancement

of science in developing countries, as of 1 January 2018.

Kindly accept my most sincere congratulations. Your election is a clear recognition

of your outstanding contribution to science and its promotion in the developing world.

Attached please find a letter from the TWAS Executive Director, Prof. Romain

Murenzi, requesting some additional information.

With kindest regards,

Yours sincerely,

Prof. Siamak Yassemi
Dean, Faculty of Mathematics, Statistics and Computer Science
School of Math., Stat. & Comp. Sci.
College of Science,
University of Tehran
P.O. Box 14155-6455
Tehran
Iran

Prof. Bai Chunli
President



26 January 2018
Dear Prof. Yassemi,

Further to Prof. Bai Chunli's letter, I would like to join our President in extending our heartiest
congratulations on your election into TWAS membership.

The induction ceremony during which newly elected members are introduced to the Academy will
be held during our General Meeting in Autumn 2018. The venue, dates and more details on the
event will be sent to you in due course.

In the meantime, to complete our records, I would like to ask you for some background information
that we will need internally and in the new TWAS Online Directory of Fellows and Young Affiliates,
which is set for launch in mid-February. I would be grateful if you could email the following
information to <yearbook@twas.org> no later than Friday 16 February 2018:

1.    The text of the biodata entry that you wish us to include in your page on the TWAS Online
Directory, as per the attached sample [maximum 1,000 characters including spaces, i.e. about 160
words];
2.    A maximum of 10 keywords describing your research;
3.    A high-resolution passport-style photograph of yourself (headshot) to be published in the
Directory and potentially in TWAS publications [please call the image file "SURNAME_Name";
format: .jpg or .tif; resolution: minimum 300 dpi];
4.    An up-to-date copy of your curriculum vitae [please send it as a .doc or .pdf file, and call it
"SURNAME_Name_CV"];
5.    A complete list of your publications [please send it as a .doc or .pdf file, and call it
"SURNAME_Name_LP"].
6.    The attached privacy authorization form completed.

Thanking you in advance for sending us the requested material, I send you my best regards.
Yours sincerely,

Prof. Siamak Yassemi
Dean, Faculty of Mathematics, Statistics and Computer Science
School of Math., Stat. & Comp. Sci.
College of Science,
University of Tehran
P.O. Box 14155-6455
Tehran
Iran

Prof. Romain Murenzi
Executive Director


